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Dear Friends,

Little Flower School opened on 
Wednesday, August 10. Last year we 
opened with 294 students and finished 
with 289 students. This year we opened 
with 353 students. We currently have 
339 students. 62% are Catholic, and 
38% are non-Catholic. This represents 
an 8% increase in the percentage of 
Catholic students. 

Part of the growth in enrollment 
resulted from the closing of Holy Cross 
Catholic School at the end of the 2022-
2023 school year. The families of 41 
Holy Cross students chose Little Flower 
to continue their children’s Catholic 
school education. Our administration, 
faculty, and staff spent a great deal of 
time preparing to welcome them. I 
believe that when they arrived, they felt 
very welcomed, and we are all doing 
our best to help them feel part of the 
Little Flower family. 

Our new staff this year includes:
Mrs. Lillian Kelley - Kindergarten

Ms. Elena Mendoza - Kindergarten

Mrs. Yvette Waterman - Kindergarten 

Mr. John Lilienkamp - Second Grade

Ms. Katie Niehaus - Fourth Grade

Mr. Elvis Netterville - Middle School Math

Mr. Matt Arant - ELL

Mrs. Regina Dew - Aide
 
Our new staff includes veteran teachers 
and new teachers. Mrs. Lillian Kelley 
has taught for 37 years. Ms. Elena 
Mendoza and Ms. Katie Niehaus are 
new teachers. Three of our new staff 
came from Holy Cross: Mrs. Lillian 
Kelley, Mr. John Lilienkamp, and Mr. 
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Matt Arant. They are helping to make 
the former Holy Cross students feel 
welcome.

Four of our staff from last year assumed 
new roles this year: Ashley Guilfoy 
moved from Kindergarten to 1st Grade. 
Mrs. Colleen Borgert, formerly Parent 
Involvement Educator, is teaching 
Family and Consumer Sciences to 
Middle School students. Mrs. Meghan 
Reasner, formerly 1st grade and 
resource teacher, is the K-3 Literacy 
Coach. Mrs. Nancy Herrman has 
become part of the Maintenance Staff.

Wednesday, September 20, was a 
remarkable day at Little Flower that 
gave witness to what it means to be part 
of the Little Flower Catholic School 
family. It also demonstrated the role 
athletics play in the life of a school. 
Both our Cadet A and our 56A kickball 
teams played for the city championship 
in their respective leagues here at Little 
Flower. Over the last few years, our 
kickball program has been revitalized 
under the leadership of Antoinette 
Maio-Burford. 

For the first time in many years, we 
had four kickball teams. One of our 
Little Flower core values is to strive 
for excellence in everything we do. 
This year all four teams demonstrated 
real improvement. Parents were 
supportive and engaged. For example, 
on September 19, Cadet A and 56A 
parents decorated the lockers of the 
players, and parents and players made 
posters to line the fence, demonstrating 
tremendous school spirit. There was 
an all-school pep rally. Parents and 
families of players, fellow students, 
LF teachers, LF alumni, parishioners 
without players, and neighbors were 
on hand to cheer them on. The Men’s 
Club ran the concession stand, offering 
free food and drink to the players after 
the game. After the game, we received 
multiple compliments about the good 
sportsmanship our teams demonstrated 

even when they did not emerge 
victorious and the tremendous spirit of 
our fans. 

Thanks and congratulations to all our 
coaches:
Cadet A: Kathleen Hagan & Jaclyn Wall
Cadet B: Sam Mackell & Caroline Mages
56 A: Antoinette Maio-Burford 		
         & Angie Mackell
34: Bridget Dugan & Amanda Dugan

All eight coaches are graduates of 	
Little Flower and played kickball at 
Little Flower!

Every year the Fall edition of the 
newsletter is to thank you for all you do 
to support Little Flower Catholic School 
through your gifts of time, talent, and 
treasure. Every gift, no matter how 
small or how large, makes a difference. 
All of you are our partners in the 
mission and ministry of Little Flower 
School.

Last year’s Annual Fund goal was to 
raise sufficient money to renovate the 
north girls’ restroom. It was the only 
restroom that had not been renovated 
since the north wing was added to the 
school in 1957. This is the primary 
restroom used during outdoor activities 
on our parking lot, especially kickball 
games and practices. Also, because we 
host the CYO kickball playoffs each 
season, it is the restroom most seen by 
players, parents, and fans from other 
parishes. Instead of a traditional school 
restroom, there will be two accessible 
unisex bathrooms.

Thank you again for all you do to 
support Little Flower Catholic School. 
Your support enables us to go over and 
beyond in caring for and educating our 
students.



On a typical day at Little Flower we 
gather student attention by calling, 
“This is the day the Lord has made.” To 
which students reply, “Let us rejoice and 
be glad.” But Wednesday was no typical 
day. When I called to students, they 
nearly blew the roof of the gym off with 
their reply. 

The energy had been palpable in the 
building from the moment the students 
arrived, but at the afternoon pep rally 
the kids really let loose. 
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Both our 56 A and Cadet A kickball 
teams were in the City Championships, 
to be held at Little Flower that evening. 
The pep rally celebrated all the fall 
kickball teams but kicked into high gear 
when we introduced the Championship 
teams. With lights out and glo sticks 
waving, the crowd went wild as each 
player was introduced individually. It is 
the loudest I have ever heard our kids in 
my 24 years at Little Flower.

And the enthusiasm didn’t end there. 
The turnout for the Championship 
games was phenomenal--the first base 
sideline was full, left field was three 
deep with fans, center field had a 
concession stand run by the Men’s Club, 
and there was even a large contingent 

of fans in right field. Long-time CYO 
girls athletic director Bernie Price 
commented, “This felt like the old-time 
glory days of CYO kickball.” 

Both teams battled teams from larger 
schools and fell just short but not from 
lack of preparation, effort, and energy. 
The entire day (and the kickball season 
as a whole) was a testament to our 
Little Way tenet to Strive for Excellence. 
Our teams were excellent, our student 
support was excellent, our parent 
and community participation was 	
excellent, the sportsmanship was 
excellent. All in all, it was a Big Day for 
the Little Way.

A NOTE 
FROM THE
PRINCIPAL

 
 

Little Flower Catholic School, an educational ministry of Little Flower Parish, exists to provide quality Catholic 
education for the Eastside and beyond as it has since 1926. Little Flower is a compassionate, caring community 
for pre-kindergarten through eighth grade that celebrates the growth of each person. We welcome all families 
who share our philosophy and mission.

Our school provides a safe, nurturing environment, a challenging academic curriculum, with an emphasis 
on the arts, that prepares students for higher education and helps them develop into confident, responsible 
citizens. Following the words of St. Therese, our patroness, “Love is repaid by love alone,” we promote a 
dedication to the Catholic values of peace, justice, and service.

MISSION STATEMENT

Little Flower School will be THE Eastside school family where children are encouraged to dream, achieve a 
better world, and flourish heart, mind, and soul.

VISION STATEMENT

Little Flower Catholic School, called to faith and salvation in Jesus Christ in the Roman Catholic tradition, 
strives to live the Gospel by: 

• Worshiping God in word and sacrament 
• Learning, teaching, and sharing our faith 
• Serving human needs

We commit ourselves to generosity and to the 
responsible use of our spiritual and material resources.

PHILOSOPHY

PLANT GROW BLOOM



John Urrutia ‘42
Barbara Werner DeMasie ‘43
Marilyn Boersig Deardorf ‘44
Jean Kennard Wise ‘46
Charles Hofmann ‘47
Donald Merl ‘47
Richard Weimer ‘47
Sr. Barbara Hileman ‘47
Marie Huser Kern ‘48
Patrick Mullen ‘48
Theresa Thie McHolland ‘48
Virginia Verbarg Neff ‘48
Anonymous ‘49
Robert McGrath ‘49
Richard Riegner ‘50
Betty Dilley ‘51
Cecilia Raters Strigari ‘51
Donald Madden ‘51
Mary Kay McShay Holland ‘51
Michael J. Boyle ‘51
Janice Kay Vaughn Christen ‘52
Jim Merl ‘52
Mary Elaine Clayton Kuhn ‘52
Jerry J Yetter, Jr. ‘53
Anonymous ‘53
Joan McAtee Johnson ‘53
Larry Johnson ‘53
Robert Mahern ‘53
Bernadette Tuohy Cunningham ‘54
Charlene M. Skillman Fisher ‘54
Erich Bredl ‘54
Mary Jane Lepley Brickach ‘54
Maureen Burke Piontek ‘54
Robert Ward ‘54
Tim McGinley ‘54
Andy Weidekamp ‘55
David Busemeyer ‘55
David W. Johnson ‘55
Jim Erlenbaugh ‘55
Judy Clager Corpuz ‘55
Mary Clare Leonard Forner ‘55
Noreen Sheehan Murphy ‘55
George Duvall ‘56
Patrick Koers ‘56
Richard Wehrel ‘56
Sheila Barton Barton Bosron ‘56
Tom Kirchner ‘56
Donna Delaney Clifford ‘57
Joe Rettig ‘57
Lawrence O’Brien ‘57
Lorraine Riegner ‘57
Marianna Stout Wilson ‘57
Martha Thie ‘57
Mary Ellen Whitsett Yetter ‘57
Mary Robinson Allen ‘57

Anonymous ‘58
Mary Ann McDonald Kot ‘58
Thomas Griffin II ‘58
Elaine Zimmer Malley ‘59
Marie Beltrame ‘59
Robert E. Dinn ‘59
Suzanne Brake Rhea ‘59
Barbara Atkinson Ockomon ‘60
Anonymous ‘60
Anonymous ‘60
James Galbo ‘60
Jeanmarie Fillenwarth McGowan ‘60
Kathleen Kidwell Jones ‘60
Kathleen Birch Willis ‘60
Steve Wolsiffer ‘60
Beverly Walke Farrell ‘61
David J. Meno ‘61
Douglas Donahue ‘61
Gloria Burlingame Lee ‘61
J. Stephen McGrath ‘61
Julie Horton Crist ‘61
Kevin P. Farrell ‘61
Marjorie Anne Berlier Lindeman ‘61
Mary Ann Turner ‘61
Michael Marien ‘61
Peggy Branson Beltrame ‘61
Richard Dunn ‘61
Sandy Jonas Jonas-Harville ‘61
Vicki Downin Wood ‘61
David Dinn ‘62
DeEtte Bennett Schmidt ‘62
Elaine Veerkamp Jerrell ‘62
Jane Ann Fisher ‘62
Jane Zimmer Fitzmaurice ‘62
John (Jay) Huser, Jr ‘62
Kathryn Kinney Painter ‘62
Kathy Kinley Roller ‘62
Kathy Shaver Steele ‘62
Mary Margaret Mulhern Beyne ‘62
Tom Thamann ‘62
Barbara Turner Williams ‘63
Cynthia Werner Woods ‘63
Fr. Bob Gilday ‘63
Anonymous ‘63
Gary Summers ‘63
Anonymous ‘63
John Evans ‘63
John S. Dangler ‘63
Joseph Shikany ‘63
Michael Wehlage ‘63
Mike Beltrame ‘63
Paul Scheibelhut ‘63
Daniel Heneghan ‘64
Daniel Sullivan ‘64
David Gandolph ‘64
Anonymous ‘64
Linda Harris Jerrell ‘64

Michael Huser ‘64
Patricia Mahoney Hurrle ‘64
Rosemary Glass Spalding ‘64
Steve Arvin ‘64
Diane Wurz Gray ‘65
James Richardson ‘65
Mary Tepe Chinchar ‘65
Michael E. Eaton ‘65
Michael Hassfurder ‘65
Mike Coffey ‘65
Robert Michael Braun ‘65
Stephen Sullivan ‘65
Barbara Killila ‘66
Dennis Dinn ‘66
Joanne Johnson ‘66
Marianne Reilly Jansen ‘66
Anonymous ‘66
Robert Huser ‘66
Tim Dowling ‘66
Daniel Coffey ‘67
David Jones ‘67
Denis J. Moriarty ‘67
Donna Meier Selm ‘67
Fr. Paul Shikany ‘67
Mark Sullivan ‘67
Ralph Schnell ‘67
Susan Quinn Salumunek ‘67
Susan Werner ‘67
Ann K. Branson Ruhmkorff ‘68
Bob Solberg ‘68
Diana Presutti DeMore ‘68
Diane Hehmann Hollowell ‘68
Jan Erlenbaugh Gaddis ‘68
Jim Page ‘68
Ken Schnell ‘68
Larry Bartol ‘68
Mark Thie ‘68
Maureen Hull Cooper ‘68
Michael Stephenson ‘68
Rita Cavallaro Chapman ‘68
Anonymous ‘68
Vickie Ruegamer Yaggi ‘68
Cheryl Faust Bedwell ‘69
Anonymous ‘69
Jim Baecher ‘69
Maureen O’Brien Merkley ‘69
Anonymous ‘70
Anonymous ‘70
JoEllen Sauer Eaton ‘70
Cecilia Rikke Fohl ‘71
Anonymous ‘71
James Rose ‘71
Jeanne Atkinson Norton ‘71
Anonymous ‘71
Keith Schnell ‘71
Marie Shikany ‘71
Mark W. Bauman ‘71

Little Flower Catholic School would like to thank the following individuals who contributed to our Annual Fund 
and/or Capital Campaign. Please note this list of donors represents donations from July 2022 - June 2023. Donors 
requesting to remain anonymous are listed as such.

Alumni (By Class)
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Anonymous ‘71
Michael Pfarr ‘71
Paul Ruegamer ‘71
Anonymous ‘71
Carole Gandolph Kirk ‘72
Kenneth Moloy, Jr. ‘72
Ann Hartman McElroy ‘73
Gary R. Bauman ‘73
Jane C. Coffey Elliott ‘73
Martin Dugan ‘73
Mike Sauer ‘73
Anna M. Quinn Quinn-Baun ‘74
Denis Moriarty, Jr ‘74
Barbara Beasley Davis ‘75
Anonymous ‘75
Anonymous ‘75
Anonymous ‘75
Suzanne Pierce Rauh ‘76
Tom Jeffers ‘76
Eric Sherrill ‘77
Patty Murphy Oskay ‘77
Eugene Wallingford ‘78
Kelly McAndrews Scheidler ‘78
Nancy Harris Brown ‘78
Paul Georgescu, Jr ‘78
Aidan Moriarty ‘79
Mary Jeanne O’Gara Burger ‘79
Mike Delaney ‘79
Eric G. Johnson ‘80
John C. Pierce ‘80
Sandra Hawkins Clegg ‘80
Thomas Bordenkecher ‘80
Chris Gandolph Pressley ‘81
John Joseph Manley Jr. ‘81
Kurt Schnell ‘81
Rich Layman ‘81
Joanie Wade O’Brien ‘82
Angie Rathz Mackell ‘83
Debbie Clifford ‘83
Kathleen O’Gara Johnson ‘83
Anonymous ‘84
Thomas O’Gara ‘84
Brian Greene ‘87
Kathleen Hagan ‘88
William Beikes, Jr ‘89
Joseph Beikes ‘91
Jeff Lathrop ‘92
Thomas Costello ‘92
Mary Costello ‘94
Ryan Costello ‘95
Jeff Costello ‘97
Jesse Purvis ‘02
Eileen Costello ‘06
Reanna Hollada ‘20

Alumni (By Class) - continued

Joseph and Theresa Bruno
Ryan and Amy Costello
Cassie and Kevin Echegaray
Ron and Bridget Hollada
Steve and Mary Kennedy
Jeff and Jennifer Lathrop
Bill and Elizabeth Mann

School Parents

Parishioners, Staff, and School 
Commission
Agnes Nedeff
Andrew and Blaire Jansen
Angie and Frank Mackell
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Bill and Elizabeth Mann
Brian and Linda Nunley
Bridget Hollada
Cassie and Kevin Echegaray
Catharine C. Diehr
Charles and Pauline Graf
Charlotte Lemieux
Chris and Rick Pressley
Christopher Rollett
Consuelo Quiroz
Cynthia and David Woods
Daniel and Joanne C. Mages
David and Ann Babcock
David Dinn
DeEtte Schmidt
Diane Gunderson
Donna Clifford
Douglas Donahue
Eileen McFadden
Elizabeth Mann
Elizabeth Tanasovich
Floyd and Donna Brown
Fr. Bob Gilday
Frank Lee and Susan Spilly-Lee
Gregory and Janeen Dodds
James and Ann Brown
Jane Gilmore
Jean McAtee
Jeanne O’Gara
Jeffrey and Dawn M. Wendel
Jerry and Diana Martin
Jesse and Mackenzie Purvis
Jim and Jodi Erlenbaugh
Joe and Teena Soto

John Joseph Manley Jr.
Jose and Amy Munguia, Jr.
Joseph and Cathy Stoops
Joseph and Theresa Bruno
Judy Corpuz
Kathleen Bogan
Kathleen Goodin
Kurt and Patti Schnell
Mary Helen Eckrich
Mary Rancourt
Michael and Carolyn Wehlage
Michael and JoEllen Eaton
Mike Sauer
Nancy and Randy Herrman
Nancy Brown
Noreen and Dennis Murphy
Patricia Bowron
Rita Chapman
Robert Dew
Ron and Bridget Hollada
Ron and Faye Nicholls
Ronald Sharp
Ryan and Amy Costello
Sandra and Paul Clegg
Shawn and Joyce Keenan
Steve and Mary Kennedy
Steve and Rebecca Arvin
Steven and Mary Lou Beaupre
Thomas Griffin II
Tim and Carrie Dowling
William L. and Joanne Johnson
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Anonymous
Consuelo Quiroz
James and Ann Brown
Jim and Jodi Erlenbaugh
Joe and Teena Soto
John and Deborah Groulik
Joseph and Martha Brown
Marie Hollada
Michael and Kathleen Bruno
Michael and JoEllen Eaton
Randy and Kathy Crowe
Tom and Margo Campanelli

Grandparents & Special Friends

Friends of Little Flower
Alicia Prickel
Andrew Stites
Anita Mendis
Barry Company, Inc.
Bill & Jackie Montrie
Carla Kirch
Cathy Mayfield
Cheryl Parmer
Christina and Thomas O’Hara
Cyrus Erickson
Debbie and Jerry March



Friends of Little Flower - continued

Ann K. Ruhmkorff
Barbara Davis
Elaine Jerrell
Linda Kelly
Mary Jeanne Burger
Michael Pfarr
Mike Beltrame
Philip Carson
Robert Huser
Steve Wolsiffer
Thomas O’Gara

Institute for Quality Education 
(SGO) Donors

Matching Gift Companies
Eli Lilly Foundation
Lumina Foundation

Businesses
Duffy Associates, LLC
Indy Anna’s Inc
Thiele Heating and Air Conditioning

We apologize to any donors 
who may have 

inadvertently been left out 
of this report.

Donald Schlegel
Elmer and Frances Bohman Families
Elsie Britton
Frank and Dee Ann Oddou
Gale Clark
Gerald St. Amand
Grumbles-Roberson
Hare Family Charitable Trust
Hector Espinoza
Hugh McGowan
Indy Anna’s Inc
Isabel Every
Jean Miller
Jeff and Charlene Strebing
Jill Guerrera
Jim and Dee Mason
Jim and Sheila Leugers
Joe and Karen Porter
John and Deborah Groulik
John Baker
John Flanigan
Judy Neidlinger
Kate Wernke
Anonymous
Kelly Fahey
Kevin and Natalie Joyce
Kevin Moorhead
Kevin Murray
Kim Brand
Larry and Joy Stadtmiller
Larry Bartol
Lee Warner
Lewis Beem
Linda Kelly
Mark and Juliann Bonnett
Mark and Marilyn Haag
Mark Peightal
Mark Spencer
Marsha Clayton
Martha Avila
Martha Doane
Mary Barr
Mary Conneally
Matt Kelley
Michael and Lois Miller
Michael Nolfo
Michele Sylvester
Nebraska Hospital Association
Pam and Jim Turley
Pat Miles
Patricia J Braun
Patty Worsham
Paul Flack
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Philip Carson
Phyllis Newton
Rebecca Ulery
Robert and Diana Feiock
Robert and Mary Strebing
Ronaldo Quintana
Sandra Mirabile
Santiago Tijerina
Scott and Sarah Kiley
Staci Davis
Steve Pierce
Susan Sage
Susan Williams
Susie Kirschner
Thomas Secor
Thomas Sweeney
Ty G. Ries
William O’Brien

SUCCESSES

•  Installation of a new sound system in the •  Installation of a new sound system in the 
gym.  The Spring Musical Newsies, Jr. was gym.  The Spring Musical Newsies, Jr. was 
an incredible performance, made all the an incredible performance, made all the 
better by a quality sound system.better by a quality sound system.

•  Increased enrollment from 291 (May, •  Increased enrollment from 291 (May, 
2023) to 339 (August 2023).  Welcomed 2023) to 339 (August 2023).  Welcomed 
41 new students from Holy Cross, which 41 new students from Holy Cross, which 
closed in the Spring.closed in the Spring.

•  Renovated downstairs girls bathroom, •  Renovated downstairs girls bathroom, 
creating two new restrooms available for creating two new restrooms available for 
visitors/kickball teams and an additional visitors/kickball teams and an additional 
storage space for STEM Lab.  Also, added storage space for STEM Lab.  Also, added 
two safety doors to better secure our two safety doors to better secure our 
building.building.

•  Provided professional development for •  Provided professional development for 
teachers on creating lessons for English teachers on creating lessons for English 
Language Learners that provides a Language Learners that provides a 
framework to improve learning for all framework to improve learning for all 
students.students.

•  Partnered with Marian University to add a •  Partnered with Marian University to add a 
Literacy Coach to our staff to foster greater Literacy Coach to our staff to foster greater 
reading gains for our students through the reading gains for our students through the 
Science of Reading.Science of Reading.

•  Restructured the Athletic Association, •  Restructured the Athletic Association, 
moving it from Parish Council to the moving it from Parish Council to the 
School Commission, more closely aligning School Commission, more closely aligning 
it with the school.it with the school.

•  Added second ELL teacher to staff and a •  Added second ELL teacher to staff and a 
third kindergarten classroom teacher.third kindergarten classroom teacher.

•  Showed very good growth (64th •  Showed very good growth (64th 
percentile) in Math across all grade levels, percentile) in Math across all grade levels, 
with above average growth in Reading and with above average growth in Reading and 
Language Arts as well, on NWEA testing.Language Arts as well, on NWEA testing.

•  Cassie Echegaray was named a finalist •  Cassie Echegaray was named a finalist 
for the Archdiocesan Teacher of the Year for the Archdiocesan Teacher of the Year 
Award.Award.

•  Fifth Grade visited Starbase STEM Lab •  Fifth Grade visited Starbase STEM Lab 
for a five-week program; then Starbase for a five-week program; then Starbase 
came to Little Flower and provided an came to Little Flower and provided an 
afterschool STEM club.afterschool STEM club.

 



Businesses who supported through donations to Summerfest, the Golf Outing, the Athletic Commission Reverse 
Raffle, PTO Events, in-kind donations, and publications advertising.
									       
10th Street Diner
8th Day Distillery
ABC Cakes
Ace Hardware
All Star Bowl
Animal Medical Center
Anonymous Parishioner
Atlas Bare Ground Weed Control
Audrey’s Place Furniture
Aunt Millie’s Bakeries
Bally’s Evansville
Bareknuckles Barber Shop
Benedictine Center
Bier Brewery
Bill Harris Construction, Inc.
Black Sheep Gifts
Blueberry Hill Pancake House
Bombshell Beauty Salon

Brandywine Creek Winery
Broad Ripple Brewpub
Brothers Construction - JW Fence
Buck Creek Winery
Byrne’s Grilled Pizza
Capitol City Ford
Caplinger’s Fresh Catch
Cardinal Spirits
Cathedral High School
Chapman Heating, Air Conditioning, 	

and Plumbing
Chilly Water Brewing Company
Church Family Tractor Repair
Cincinnati Reds
ComedySportz of Indianapolis
Conner Prairie
Corporate Touch Massage
Cross Communications

Cross Electric, Inc.
Dance Kaleidoscope
Daredevil Brewing Company
Dave’s Last Resort
Day Won Fitness
Deering Cleaners
Dixon Phone Place
Dr. Brian E. Nunley, Family Dentistry
Easley Winery
Ed Martin Honda
Eiteljorg Museum
El Jaripeo
EM Company, Inc.
Eric and Kelli Tromiczak
Fab Five Ladies of Little Flower
Fatima Retreat House
Firehouse Pools
Flatwater Restaurant on the Canal
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We recognize the powerful role our mothers and fathers played in the formation of both our character and conscience. 
As a Catholic school, Little Flower shares that ministry that our mothers and fathers began by continuing to 
develop both the mind and spirit of young students. The following donors honored their living or deceased parents, 
grandparents, and godparents with a donation at Mother’s Day or Father’s Day.

Kim Allen
David and Charlotte Allstatt
M.E. Bache
Linda Bear
Melody Blythe
Denise Boring
Mike Boyle
Therese Brandon
Ann and Jim Brown
Joseph and Martha Brown
Marcia Thamann	Bruce
Amy Burgin
Gerry Burgin
Joan Burke
Patricia Burke
David Busemeyer
Mary Jo Carrico
Cathy Clager
Paul and Sandy Clegg
Peggy Clegg
David and Cheryl Clifford
Debbie Clifford
Mike and Becky Coffey
Larry Connel
Maureen Cooper
Judy Corpuz
Ryan Costello
Tom Costello
Tom Costello III
John and Colleen Dangler
Vincent Delaney
James J. Dinn
Robert Dinn

Lisa Disselkamp
Doug Donahue
Warren J. Downin
Louise Drake
Marty Dugan
Maureen Duncan
Robert Duvall
Janice Dye
Sarah Elam
Jane and Tom Elliott
Jim and Jan Evans
Quinn Family
The Erdosy Family
The Slisz Family
Fr. Bob Gilday
Richard Gilday
Bill and Cathy Gorton
Pauline and Charlie Graf
Dan Greene
Lisa and Dennis Hanley
Mike and Susan Hassfurder
Bob and Luann Hellwig
Randy and Nancy Herrman
Bridget Hollada
Marie Hollada
Maryann Iaria
Tim Jeffers
Jean Jett
Bill and Joanne Johnson
Eric Johnson
Kevin and Lori Johnson
Phil Johnson
Theresa Johnson

Sandy Jonas-Harville
June Jorgenson
Thomas Kirchner
Joseph Klein
Gloria Lee
Bo Leszcynski
Jim and Margie Lindeman
Michael Lund
Mike Madden
Elizabeth Mann
Julianne Marrett
Stephanie Marron
Theresa Martinez
Angela McDonald
Eileen McFadden
Tim McGinley
Robert McGrath
Karen McKinsey
David and Judith Meno
Maureen Merkley
Theresa Moore
Aidan Moriarty
Brendan Moriarty
Brian and Conor Moriarty
Denis Moriarty
Fr. Joe Moriarty
Helen Mouser
Katie Parker
Gloria Pavlik
Rosanne Petry
Lynn Phelps
John Pierce
Maureen Piontek

Barbara Prieshoff
Terrie Purdy
Judy Quinn Revis
Consuelo Quiroz
Patricia Rapp
Jay and Charlotte Richardson
Elizabeth Rikke
Helena Rikke
Donna Ross
Deacon Pete and Linda K. Ryza
Bob and Joann Schaab
Eileen Schlegel
DeEtte Schmidt
Denise Schmidt
Donna Selm
Ron Sharp
Marie Shikany
Paula Shikany
Charles L. Sinclair
Bob and Mary Sitzman
Cindy Steinmetz
Vicki Storey
Megan Vaughan
Eileen Wall
Richard Weimer
Dawn and Jeffrey	 Wendel
Perry and Theresa Wethington
Joe and Cathy White
Barbara Williams
Vicki Wood
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Businesses who supported through donations - continued
Focus Theraputic Massage
Footlite Musicals
Fountain Square Brewery
Four Seasons Restaurant
Fowling Warehouse Indianapolis
Franklin Heritage, Inc.
George Thomas Florist
George’s Pharmacy and Medical 	

Equipment
Get Fit Athletic Club
Giordano’s
Go Ape
Great Times Family Fun Park
GRT Hot Glass Studio
Guadalajara Grill
Hair FX
Hampton Designs
Happy Garden
Hart Bakery
Hilltop Tavern
Hindel Bowling Lanes
Holiday World & Splashin’ Safari
Hollywood’s Collision Center
Huse Culinary
In Memory of Chip Rochford & Freddy 

Smith 
In Memory of Donald Burnell 
In Memory of Joe Gawrys, Tom Lenahan 

and Val Bozymski
In Memory of Virginia Stoops
In Memory of ZAC
Indiana Beach
Indiana Landmarks
Indiana State Fair
Indiana State Museum
Indianapolis Chamber Orchestra
Indianapolis Firefighters Emerald Society
Indianapolis Speedrome
Indianapolis Symphonic Choir
Indianapolis Zoo
Indy Fuel
Indy Parks
Iozzo’s Garden of Italy
IUPUI Athletics
J. C. Veerkamp, Inc.

J.W. “JDub” Warren, Jr.
James Babcock Inc., Electrical Contractors
Jockamo Upper Crust Pizza
K & K Fence Company
K&R Tool Shed
Kendra’s Floral Kreations
Kid’s Ink Children’s Bookstore
Kings Island
Kismetic Beer Company
Knights of Columbus-Our Lady of Fatima 

Council 3228
Kopper Kettle Inn Restaurant
KPS Commercial Construction
Larry Adams and Associates, Inc.
Law Office of Mark Nicholson
Law Offices of Mitch Pippin
LF 56 Kickball Team by Michael A. Maio 

and John A. Maio
Lick Ice Cream
Little Flower Adult Choir
Little Flower Catholic Church
Little Flower Catholic School
Little Flower Class of 1963
Little Flower Gabriel Project
Little Flower Ladies Club
Little Flower Men’s Club
Little Flower PPS
Little Flower Respect Life Committee
Little Flower Teachers 
Lowell Family
Mallow Run Winery
Manley’s Irish Mutt
Maple Creek Golf and Country Club
Marlaina Pertile - Certified Massage 

Therapist
Master Carpet and Tile (Pete Gibbons) 
Morningstar Golf Course
Murphy’s Pub House
Napoli Villa Ristorante Italiano
Needler’s Fresh Market
Newfields
Oakley-Hammond Funeral Home
O’Brien Toyota
Office360
Pam McGinley, Neora Indep. Brand Partner

Pasquales Pizza and Pasta
Penn Station - Bridgestone Restaurant 

Group
Perfect North Slopes
Printing Partners
ProSource Wholesale Flooring
Purdue University Sports
Ray Skillman Northeast Kia
Red Lobster
Residential Remodeling & Maintenance
Rick’s Cafe Boatyard
Rising Star Casino and Resort
Ross Dress For Less
Scarlet Lane Brewing Co.
Scecina Memorial High School
Shadeland Barber Shop
Shi-Kay
Shirley Brothers Mortuaries
Silly Safaris
Sincere Auto Care
Slapfish
Steer-In
Supply Warehouse, Inc. - SWI
Taxman Brewing Company
TCU Amphitheater at White River State Park
The Center for the Performing Arts
The Children’s Museum of Indianapolis
The Great Frame Up
The Lathrop Family
The Links Golf Club
The Mower Shop
The Pickled Pedaler
The Root Hair Salon
The Village Dove
Thiele Heating and Air Conditioning
Thunderdome Restaurant Group
Tick Tock Lounge
Tinker Coffee Co.
Tom Wood Nissan
Tronitech Document Imaging
Tuttle Orchards
University of Notre Dame
Woods Realty
Z Shirts Custom Printing

Little Flower Kickball
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2022-23 STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP & AWARD WINNERS

Thank you to the generous donors that make these awards possible: the Thie Family; Ray & Barbara Gallagher ‘49 Riley and the Family of Hazel 
Elizabeth Holdaway Gallagher; the Children of John & Rosemary Clegg and families; Bill & Peg Costello ‘67 Beikes and the grandchildren 
of Tom and Eileen Costello; Kevin & Beverly Walke Farrell ‘61; Fr. Jim Farrell ‘63; Classmates and friends of Fr. Bob Gilday; Children of Pat 

Gandolph; Members of the family of Don Johnson; Ron & Faye Nicholls; Little Flower PTO; and Little Flower Athletic Commission.

BOB KILEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
Payton Roadley

JOHN, ROSEMARY, & ZAC CLEGG
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
Cecilia Lyons
Andrew Kennedy
Cecilia Pertile

HAZEL ELIZABETH HOLDAWAY GALLAGHER 
SERVICE AWARD
Paisley Torzewski
Cecilia Pertile
Izzy Crawford
Lyra Eskew

KEVIN & BEVERLY WALKE FARRELL 
SCHOLARSHIP
Holden Groulik

JOANNE T. BELTRAME COURAGE AND 
PERSEVERANCE MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
Melanie Garcia

JOSEPH & VERONICA THIE MEMORIAL 	
SERVICE AWARD 
Lyra Eskew
Isabela Orozco-Montgomery
Isaac Lathrop
Paisley Torzewski

PTO SCHOLARSHIPS
Kenia Reyes-Bacerra (Excellence)
Holden Groulik (Serves Community)
Paul Carrender (God is First)
Ashley Orozco-Montgomery (Make Every Day Count)

JOHNSON MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
Josephine Burks

MARGARET P. SULLIVAN AWARD 
Anna Robinson
Ashley Orozco-Montgomery

PAT GANDOLPH MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
Tristan Brown

CHRIS CARDIS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
Ashley Orozco-Montgomery
David Moreno Jerez

FR. BOB GILDAY SCHOLARSHIP 
Paul Carrender

ELIZABETH NICHOLLS FORSTON SCHOLARSHIP 
Jose Irene-Nunez

LF ATHLETIC COMMISSION SCHOLARSHIP
Jose Irene-Nunez	
Kaiden Dugan	
Ashley Orozco-Montgomery	

TOM & EILEEN COSTELLO 			 
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
Diego Hernandez Aguilar

TERESA ECKRICH “TO GOD THROUGH MUSIC” 
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
Holden Groulik
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The Little Flower Catholic School 
Annual Fund was launched in 
November 2022. As usual, we 
are amazed at the generosity of 
our donors. The 2022-23 Annual 
Fund raised approximately 
$110,500!

Proceeds from this year’s Annual 
Fund are being used to convert a 
girls’ restroom on the lower level 
into two individual accessible 
restrooms, which will primarily 
be used by visitors who come 

2022-23 ANNUAL FUND RESULTS
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from all over the city to watch 
kickball games. Construction 
will be completed by the end 
of October. This project will 
provide a much warmer welcome 
to visitors and give Little Flower 
a cleaner, brighter look to those 
entering our building. As always, 
we also earmarked a percentage 
of the donations to help fund 
tuition assistance. 

In addition, almost $10,000.00 
in restricted donations were 

received this past year. These 
gifts were restricted for 
technology, financial assistance, 
and scholarship funding.

We are so very grateful for you, 
our parishioners, alumni, and 
other donors who continue 
to financially support Little 
Flower Catholic School as our 
educational needs change and 
evolve. We truly could not do it 
without you! 

LITTLE FLOWER CATHOLIC SCHOOL
FINANCIAL REPORT FOR FISCAL YEAR 2022-2023

Tuition
77%

Miscellaneous 
Revenue

3%

Financial Aid 
Donations

4%

Program Revenue
14%

Fundraising 
Revenue

6%

Endowment 
Revenue

0%

Revenue 2022-2023

Salaries
49%

Benefits
14%

FacilityExpense and 
Improvements

8%

Financial Aid
1% Utilities

2%

Program and 
Instructional 

Expense
8%

Bank Fees/Bad Debt
0%

Marketing and 
Development

3%

Administrative 
Expense

2%

Expenses 2022-2023

Operating Revenue July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023 Operating Expense July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023

Tuition $1,814,576.56 Salaries $1,268,849.68
Miscellaneous Revenue $43,229.41 Benefits $360,998.00
Financial Aid Donations $32,733.08 Facility Expense and Improvements* $540,996.65
Program Revenue $335,177.61 Financial Aid $29,146.54
Fundraising Revenue $133,551.95 Utilities $66,039.35
Endowment Revenue $1,158.18 Program and Instructional Expense $200,807.71
Capital Improvements Bank Fees/Bad Debt $7,778.09
     revenue carried over Marketing and Development $73,759.00
     from previous years $250,000.00 Administrative Expense $49,698.00

Total Income $2,610,426.79 Total Expense $2,598,073.02

*Three different Annual Appeal improvement projects were paid in the last fiscal year, 
even though the funds were raised in prior years.



St. Therese of the Infant Jesus
Little Flower Catholic School
4720 E 13th Street
Indianapolis, IN 46201
www.littleflowerparish.org/school

4:15 pm      School Tours - Meet in School Cafeteria
     (enter Door #6)
5:00 pm      Mass at Little Flower Church
6:15 pm      Social Hour (cash bar) at the
     Indianapolis Marriott East
     7202 E. 21st Street
7:00 pm      Complimentary Dinner and
     Program at the Marriott

Alumni and their guest are invited to our annual

ALL-CLASS REUNION
Saturday, November 4, 2023

Please R.S.V.P. by October 30, 2023
Call the Little Flower Parish office at 317-357-8352,

or send an e-mail to lfalumni@yahoo.com.
Please send your name, year of graduation, 

and your guest’s name.

All alumni and a guest are welcome to attend.
Kindly help us spread the word by inviting and

encouraging other Little Flower alumni to attend.

You are welcome to attend any part of the evening. To help  
accommodate guests who would like to be seated together, the dining 
room will open for seating at 6:35 p.m. Arrive early for early seating.

This year we will honor the
following outstanding alumni:

St. Therese 

Cindy Werner Woods, Class of 1963 
Joe Meyer, Class of 1982

Angie Rathz Mackell, Class of 1983
Drew Torzewski, Class of 1994

and 

The Little Flower Classes 
of 1953, 1963, 1973, 1983, and 1998


